
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES


13 December 2011
11.141
Report on UK Quality Code: Chapter B7: External Examining  
In June 2011, the Committee had agreed to implement the UUK/GuildHE Review recommendations on appointment of external examiners and had made a number of adjustments to the University’s Code of Practice on External Examining with immediate effect (min 11.82 refers).  The QAA had taken account of the UUK/GuildHE Review recommendations in its updated guidance on external examining published in October 2011.  This had now been incorporated into the new ‘UK Quality Code for Higher Education’, which restructured the content of the ‘Academic Infrastructure’, at Chapter B7.  The Quality Code had been launched in December 2011.

The Chair presented Paper No TLC/11/45 which reviewed the Chapter and its implications for the University’s arrangements including its own Code of Practice.  These already reflected many of the principles in the 18 Indicators.  It was noted that the QAA Chapter appeared to allow greater flexibility than had the UUK/GuildHE recommendations, for example in the employment of validation panels members and the appointment of the same external examiner to a cognate programme.

The Committee considered the seven recommendations for adjustments and other matters where further consideration was required.  The Committee agreed to adopt the recommendations and to align the University’s Code of Practice to the QAA Chapter rather than the stricter UUK/GuildHE proposals.  The Chair emphasised that Faculties should seek to adopt the spirit of the earlier proposals.  

15 June 2011
11.82
REPORT ON REVIEW OF EXTERNAL EXAMINING ARRANGEMENTS IN UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES IN THE UK 
The Committee noted that Universities UK and GuildHE had recently published the outcome of the national review of external examining arrangements and that 14 recommendations had been made by the Review Group.  The Academic Infrastructure, which included the section of the Code of Practice on external examining, was currently being reviewed by the Quality Assurance Agency (QAA) and it was anticipated that the QAA would include the recommendations and develop a set of minimum expectations for the role.  The revised institutional audit/review process would assess how far each university had successfully adopted the recommendations.  The Review Group had encouraged institutions to implement its recommendations by the start of academic year 2012/13 and without variation in order to ensure consistency across the sector.
AGREED that:
i) the adjustments to the University’s Code of Practice in respect of the appointment of external examiners and their reporting arrangements be approved and given effect as far as possible from 2011/12, and fully by 2012/13;
